MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CRESSKILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
Tuesday, February 21, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 PM by 
President Beryl Skog on Tuesday, February 21, 2023, one day later due to the President’s Day holiday.  The meeting was properly noticed according to the Open Public Meeting Act.  

THOSE ATTENDING   

Mrs. Beryl Skog, Mrs. Elizabeth Cleary, Mrs. Julie Kim, Mr. Andrew Bolson, Mr. John Orfini and Mrs. Kathy Savas.  Mrs. Bobbi Bauer (1) was absent.  Mrs. Laura Chumas, Library Director, and Mrs. Norma Shalhoub, Library bookkeeper, also attended.     
MINUTES     
The minutes of the regular meeting on January 23, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Bolson to approve the minutes as corrected.  The motion was unanimously approved.  The minutes of the Special Emergency Session on February 16, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for the month of February and the Expense Spreadsheet for January.  The 26 bills for February totaling $43,674.46 were reviewed.  

The Board discussed check no. 2853 to Lothrop Associates for $4,286.72 and check no. 2865 in the amount of $5,700 for the security deposit and first month’s rent at 210 Knickerbocker Road.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to file the Treasurer’s Report for audit, pay the bills on the bill list, and sign in blank one payroll check, no. 2867, for the period ending March 7, 2023.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

The $37,127.96 CD at Connect One Bank with an interest rate of only .25% will come due on March 8.  Since this money will probably be needed for the renovation, the Board did not want to tie it up for another year.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to terminate the $37,127.96 CD at Connect One Bank and explore options that will provide better results.  The motion was unanimously approved.  Mrs. Kim will go to Connect One Bank.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT     
Mrs. Chumas presented her Library Director’s Report for the month of February to the Board.  Some of the issues in her report were previously discussed during the meeting.  

Library Attendance and Circulation   

Mrs. Chumas was pleased that total monthly circulation of materials, total monthly visits and daily average visits were all up in January.   

Facilities    

The HVAC unit that supplies heat to the main library area went down, and Air Control was able to get the unit running again. 

Renovation Project   

The Borough will need to approve the Library’s move to the leased space at 210 Knickerbocker Road.  In addition, the Mayor and Council is scheduled to vote on 

March 15 to award the contract for the Library renovation to G Meyer Group.   Mayor Romeo told Mrs. Savas that the town’s new grant writer should immediately look into any grants for the ADA bathrooms, HVAC system and repair of the water-damaged floor since the Library is the town’s cultural center.   

Since the costs for moving and storage exceed $44,000 Mrs. Chumas has decided it would be more cost effective to use storage containers/pods in the parking lot and volunteer and staff labor for packing.  Although the Borough will not charge for the permit for the pods, she still needs to apply for the permit.  The Board agreed to rent two 20-foot pods for 12 months from Willscot for a total cost of $7,043.72 plus $2,400 for packing boxes.  Mrs. Chumas hoped for a March 6 delivery date.  She would like to close the Library for three days, March 10-12 and reopen in the leased space on March 13.  Optimum will set up service in the new space and BCCLS will need a day to turn over their computers.   

Mrs. Chumas has asked Mr. Jason Mitchell, Recreation Director, for permission to start new Library programs at the Recreation Center on March 1.   Patrons will be notified of the move this week by newsletters, flyers, eBlast and the Library’s website.   

Children and Adult Programs   

Reports were prepared by Ms. Marianne Brennan, Youth Services Librarian, on youth programs, Ms. Gina Scalise, Adult Services Librarian, on adult programs and 

Mrs. Kiwon Kim, Korean Librarian, on the Korean Book Club.  Their full reports can be found in the Library Director’s Report.  

NEW BUSINESS    

Superintendent of Schools   

Mr. Orfini informed the Board that as of January Dr. Peter Hughes has been hired as the new Superintendant of Schools for Cresskill.  He is planning to attend a Board meeting when it does not conflict with school meetings.   Mrs. Kim noted that the list of Board of Trustees on the Library’s website needs to be updated to include Dr. Hughes.  

Former Library Director   

Mrs. Kim informed the Board that Mrs. Alice Chi, the former Library Director, had passed away in California at the beginning of February.  The Board agreed that Mrs. Kim would send a plant to the family, and when the Library is renovated a plaque will be hung in her memory.   

NEXT MEETING        
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, 

March 20, 2023.  Due to the Library closure the meeting will probably be held at the Borough Hall.   

ADJOURNMENT    

A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM.  The motion was unanimously approved.    






Respectfully submitted, 







Barbara F. Schuierer







Recording Secretary   
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